
CORRIDORS: The first, second and home economics/tech corridors should not be use during 
break and lunchtimes. Please only use the canteen and outdoor areas, this will ensure areas are 
kept quiet for exams.  Our S3 prefects will be monitoring these areas and all pupils should follow 
any instructions given by the prefects. Pupils should only be in corridors if they are going to see a 
specific teacher, however, please be mindful of exams taking place and take note of any signage. 

S1/2/3

SPORTS HEATS S1-S3 - A reminder to let your PE teacher know if you are signing up to take part in 
sports heats next week.

S2 sports heats day is TUESDAY 31st MAY.
S1 sports heats day is WEDNESDAY 1st JUNE.
S3 sports heats day is THURSDAY 2nd JUNE.

You MUST wear school uniform to school and bring a full change of PE kit. All taking part should go 
to registration then make your way to the PE department for period 1. Girls meet in the dance 
studio and boys meet in Gym 2. Looking forward to seeing you all compete, good luck to you all! 
Debating Club - every Wednesday this term. Open to all (S1-S3 over study leave). Have your lunch 
then come to F046 from 1:20.
Junior Choir – every Monday 1.25 in F032

Board Game club – every Wednesday lunchtime in F007

Drama Club - Junior Drama club is on each Thursday at lunch in F054, come along from 1.15 for 
games, improvs and performance skills. All welcome

Film club – every Thursday lunchtime in F007

S4/5/6

Exams – any pupil sitting an exam must hand in all phones and bags to the main office.  No bags 
are to be left unattended in the school.

S6 Leavers – There will be a morning celebration on 2nd June from 9.00 – 11.30/12.00.  Please 
come in wearing school uniform for photographs.  Any blazers that you would like to donate on 
leaving would be gratefully received.

Just a reminder about the standards and expectations on the morning... the best behaviour 
please! Remember your Ball is on the 17th June! Don't jeopardise your place though any 
inappropriate behaviour.

New S6 Induction - We would like to invite you, our new S6, in for a Leadership Afternoon on 
Thursday 2nd June, at 1pm.  Full details have been emailed out.

Whole School
P7 Transition Playday: The Music department is hosting a Playday on Tuesday 31st June. This event 
involves 50 P7 pupils from our feeder primary schools and many of our S1,2& 3 instrumental 
pupils. Can all pupils involved remember to bring their instrument, music and a packed lunch on 
Tuesday. For more information contact Mrs Miller in the music department.

Summer Concert 13th June 2022: The Music department extra-curricular groups are busy preparing 
for the summer concert which will be held on Monday 13th of June in the school assembly hall. The 
event starts at 7pm. Tickets will be on sale from Monday 30th and can be purchased from the school 
office. Attendance at rehearsals is very important. If any pupil is unable to attend, please contact 
their teacher ahead of the rehearsal.

Active Schools Golf Competition: If you are a golfer and would be interested in attending a 
competition please come to Gym 1 at break Today (Monday). Thank you, Madison (Active Schools)

Change of timetable for session 22/23 : School planning for the new timetable continues at pace and 
the planned date for change of timetable will be Tuesday 7th June, following the Jubilee holiday which 
is on Friday 3rd June. 

Madras Lunch Club: every Wednesday at lunch time at the 1st floor breakout area above the S1 pupil 
entrance.

Reminders:

Latest Covid advice for young people is (those aged 18 and under) that those
with mild symptoms such as a runny nose, sore throat, or slight cough - but who are 
otherwise well - do not need to stay at home and can continue to attend education settings. 
They should only stay at home if they are unwell and have a high temperature. They can go 
back to school, college or childcare, and resume normal activities when they no longer have a 
fever and they feel well enough to attend.
School Uniform - All young people are expected to wear school uniform including blazers and 
ties at all times, ties can be purchased from the school office at a cost of £4.  Any young 
person who requires support from the school with regards to uniform should see their 
guidance teacher in the first instance.  All young people should change into and out of PE kit 
following PE lessons.
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